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Whatõs Inside the Summer Edition? 

Celebration of Life Services begin at 11:00 am  

                   Calendar Highlights 

June    7 Youth Celebration of Life Service 

  First Sunday Lunch & Annual Meeting 

 12 Navigatorsô Camping Trip 

  13-14 Scrap Collection 

 14 Summer RE Begins;  RE Cleanup 

 21 Summer Solstice Singing Ritual 

July  5 First Sunday Lunch 

 6 Office Closed: Holiday 

Aug   16 Water Ceremony 

  RE Orientation and Open House 

          23      RE Fall Semester Begins 
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        Contact Information  for Rev. Dawn  
Email: minister@f irstulou.org  
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/RevDawnCooley  
Phone: cell/txt:  502-295-1199 

 

 

 

 

A CHURCH FOR ALL SEASONS  

 It is strange to be writing a newsletter column in mid -May, knowing that 
this newsletter will cover not only June and July, but August as well! Add to that 
strangeness the fact that our Annual Meeting on June 7, will no doubt have covered 
a whole lot of issues and future planning which, at this point, I can only speculate 
about! 

What I can assure you, however, is that just because this newsletter will be 
covering three months this does not  mean that First U is shutting down or taking a 

break for summer. What? You didn't know churches even did that? For a long time, Unitarian 
congregations did! They would either cancel services all together, or would scale back. Indeed, many still 
do today. This custom goes way back to our New England Unitarian roots, where, as the NY Times 
reported in 2012, ñafter the school year ended, God took a break, and Unitarians took to Cape Cod, in 
Massachusetts.ò In the same article, my colleague, Ken Hurto, is quoted as saying ñWhen I came into the 
ministry 40 years ago, I heard about colleagues who had the trunk of the car packed on Memorial Day,ò 
he said. ñThey would disappear after the service and not be back until the first of October.ò 

Can you imagine? I surely can't. And here at First U, this tradition is most definitely  not being 
upheld. Though things might slow down a bit , we are continuing our 11:00am Sunday service. We will 
have the occasional online service at 7pm on Sunday evenings. We will be celebrating a new traditional 
Summer Solstice service based on the success of the Winter Solstice service, which I have heard was 
wonderful. Though religious exploration will be different, we will have enriching activities for both 
children and adults. Our committees and ministries will c ontinue to meet, the staff will keep working 
(though with some of us taking some time off here and there). 

Before you know it, it will be  August 16, our annual Water Communion ceremony where everyone 
is invited to bring a sample of water that represents how they spent the summer. We will mingle our 
waters together in a moving ceremony that reminds us that, even though some of us may go separate 
ways in the summer, we bring our whole selves and our experiences back together into the community of 
First U. And  then things will  really  get going! 

After being on sabbatical last fall, it will be such a joy for me to again celebrate our communal 
milestones together. I missed our Water Communion, Blessing the Animals, Bread Communion, Chalica 
and Christmas Eve Vespers last year. And while I missed the first Winter Solstice service, I am eager to 
participate this year!  

So take a deep breath and know that First U is here for you this summer, and the other three 
seasons, too! 

 

 

 

 

 

Speaking Of......                       The Rev. Dawn Cooley 

Curious about the rationale behind some of what is going on at First U these days?  Rev. Dawn 
has preached on many of the subjects and both the audio and text of her sermons are online. 

Regarding Black Lives Matter: http://dawncooley.com/2015/03/22/from -selma-to-blacklivesmatter/  

Regarding All Gender Bathrooms: http://dawncooley.com/2015/05/19/welcoming -all-genders/ 

About addressing the "elephant under the carpet" (polyamory):  http://tinyurl.com/pxmh8sq  
 

mailto:minister@firstulou.org
https://www.facebook.com/RevDawnCooley
tel:502-295-1199
http://dawncooley.com/2015/03/22/from-selma-to-blacklivesmatter/
http://dawncooley.com/2015/05/19/welcoming-all-genders/
http://tinyurl.com/pxmh8sq
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We had a lot of fun in May in RE!  

Our RE Celebration service was lots of 
fun as we thanked all those who make RE 
possible and honored many of our young 
people--those bridging into being new 
Chalice Lighters, moving up into 6 th 
grade, and graduating from high school.  
We hope you all enjoyed it too.  If you 
missed it, check out the RE Movie on the 
First U website!   

 
The annual All Church Picnic, which is organized and 

sponsored by the RE Ministry, will be  May 31. Come enjoy 
the  great food, fun activities, and friendships!  Thank you 
for  your donations that support this fun community event!  
 
 

What's happening in RE this summer?  
 

June 7  Last day of regular Children/Youth RE  
Adult RE classes continue as scheduled 
through June 

   Sacred Journalðfirst Sundays 
   Popcorn Theologyðfirst Sunday in June.  The title of the session is   
   "Where Dreams Come True" and the movie is Field of Dreams.  
   Ebb and Flowðevery Sunday 
   Coffee and Social Justiceðevery Sunday 
  MS/HS Youth Celebration of Life service 
  Annual Meeting  

June 14 Picture Book UU begins for Preschool - 5th grade (and older if desired)  
  Youth Art Project June 14-28 

July 5  Summer Adult/Youth RE begins  
   Sacred Journalðfirst Sundays 
   Creativity as Spirituality ð2nd, 3rd, 4th Sundays 
   Ebb and Flowðevery Sunday 
   Coffee and Social Justiceðevery Sunday 

July 19 Annual RE Cleanout! 

August 9 RE Leader Training 

August 16 Last day of Summer RE programs 
  RE Registration, RE Co-op covenants and sign-up, RE Open House 
  Water Ceremony and Honoring Elders 
  RE Orientation 12:15-1:30 

August 23 First day of Fall RE programs 
 

Religious Exploration Happenings          Linette Lowe, DRE  
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What programs are being offered?  

 
Picture Book UU ðPreschool - 5th grade, Room 221/213.  This curriculum by UU author Kate Tweedie 
Covey uses carefully chosen picture books to teach about UU principles and values.  We will have 
entering activities related to the book and topic, a chalice lighting circle, we'll read the book, and reflect 
on the story and its relationship to our UU values.  Then we'll engage in an activity or craft related to the 
book.  Activities are flexible so that they are suitable for a wide range of ages, and even older children 
enjoy hearing these fun and intriguing stories.  Back by popular demand from last summer!  We also 
hope to offer several neighborhood walks this summer that will help us get to know our church 
neighbors better.  Watch your email for details in MidWeek Update!  
 
Popcorn Theology ðJune 7 only--Youth and Adults, Library  (room 103),  RE Facilitators: Lori Martin 
and Rodney Walston. Using excerpts from popular movies, this curriculu m encourages us to explore our 
own concepts of truth and meaning, the right of conscience, our own faith tradition, and other religious 
traditions.  
 
Sacred Journal ðYouth and Adults, Room 205. On 1st Sundays, the year-long journey of Sacred 
Journal continu es.  Join facilitator Jill Sampson for an exploration of how writing and art can help us 
intentionally consider a theme, focus on things we love, dream a little and create a sacred space that is 
100% yours.  Come along with us to be inspired. 
 
Creativity a s Spirituality ðYouth and Adults, Room 205.  On 2nd, 3rd, and 4th Sundays, various forms 
of creative expression will be offered, including watercolor, collage, knitting/crocheting, writing, 
coloring, and needlework.  Monthly ministry themes of Harmony and S abbath will provide an 
opportunity for spiritual reflection.  
 
Ebb and Flow ðAdults, Room 210.  Every Sunday. A group for all  (18 years or older), conversations 
around the UU Principles, how we understand them, how we live them, where they come from and more.  
  
Coffee and Social Justice ðAdults, Social Hall.   Every Sunday.  All are welcome to discuss the social 
justice implications of current events as informed by UU Principles and faith.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please mark your calendars for the RE Orientation  on August 16, as it is critical that children and 
youth are registered , and that parents understand and agree to our RE Co -Op covenant .  Bring your 
calendar so that you can sign up for volunteer  hours!   
 
Youth who plan to participate in Youth Group  will need to fill o ut their mandatory forms at the 
Orientation as well.  OWL programming for the year will also be discussedðwe are on schedule to offer 
4 th  - 6 th  grade OWL  in the fall and 10 th  - 12th  grade OWL  in the spring.  Navigators  will also have 
information about thei r Chapter available. 
 
 

Description of Summer RE Classes 9:45 am  

Religious Exploration Orientation August 16  
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Childrenôs Celebration for children Preschool through upper elementary during the sermon 
portion of the Celebration of Life most Sundays in Room 212/213 will continue to be offered.  About once 
a month, Multigenerational Celebrati ons of Life  occur.  A Multigenerational Service includes all 
children youth and adults, thus there is no Children's Celebration when there is a Multigenerational 
Celebration of Life.  

 
Nursery care  will continue to be available beginning at 9:30 through th e RE hour and the 

service and will conclude at 12:15.  If you choose to have your infant or toddler with you during the 
Celebration of Life service please note that in the library (double doors next to the organ) there is a 
rocking chair and soft carpet to crawl on or run around on and you can hear the service..   

 
Navigators Inclusive Scouting  for children & youth meets on the Second Floor on the first 

and third Sundays. Contact Bill or Cindy Van Rooy for more information .  chapter86@navigatorsusa.org  
 
UU  Book Club meets the second Monday of the month in the Parlor, room 101, at 6:00 pm.  The 

June book is Orphan Train  by Christina Kline. Discussion will be lead by Lois Allen.  After our 
discussion of this book we choose the books we will read for the next six months.  So please bring a snack 
and suggestions for books, both fiction and nonfiction.  

 
First Sunday Luncheons  There is a Luncheon for all infants, children youth and adults on the 

first Sunday of each month after the Celebration of Life. Note: there are two highchairs available for 
infants, located in the Nursery, and there are five toddler chairs that allow the child to be at table level.  
First Sunday Extended Childcare is provided for infants, toddlers and children through 5th grade 
upstairs in ro oms 212/213 from 12:45 till 3:00.  

 
Annual RE Cleanout --July 19, 2015  Lunch provided, then we clean the classrooms and clear 

out the storage room and return relevant items to the storage room.  Enjoy this time of fellowship and 
service to the RE Program.  Many hands makes light work! 
 
 
 
 

 
Save the Date!  

August 16, 2015  
 9:00 till 10:50 am  

Orientation for Parents/Caregivers/Guardians of  
Children and Youth in Religious Exploration:  

August 16, 2015, 12:15 -1:30  
Pot Luck Lunch and Orientation  

in the Social Hall  
 

Fall 2015 Religious Exploration will begin  
August 23, 2015  

 for Adults, Youth and Children  
 

Other Religious Exploration Sponsored Programs  

Regist ration for 2015/2016 RE   
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Our commitment to providing Our Whole Lives (OWL),  age-appropriate, comprehensive 
sexuality education, at First U is a BIG commitment!  We always need new adults to step up to fill the 
need.  Training takes place over two days, and funding is available through the RE Ministry.  Several 
people will be attending an OWL training  in Elkhart, IN Aug. 21-22.  If you are interested in becoming 
trained to teach the younger grades (K-2 and 4-6), older grades (7-9 and 10-12) or adult OWL, please 
contact Linette at dre@firstulou.org  so we can reserve spots at the training.  We offer OWL on a 
continuously rotating schedule to ensure that all our children and youth have an opportunity to 
participate in their age -appropriate session, so please consider joining us!                   

 
OWL needs YOU! 

 
 

We always need volunteers to help in Summer RE classesðfor one day or several-- particularly in 
Picture Book UU and Creativity as Spirituality.  We also need helpers for Children's Celebration during 
the service.  Contact Kathy Thackeray at kathythackeray@gmail.com or Linette at dre@firstulou.org  to 
find a date that works for you!   

The annual RE Cleanout  will take place on July 19 following the service.  Lunch will be 
provided, so come and help us tidy up our classrooms in preparation for next fall.  Many hands make 
light work, and it's fun to serve our church community together!  

When RE Registration and Orientation  happens August 16, be ready with your calendar to 
sign up for your four hours of RE Co-Op time for the fall!  We know you enjoy attend ing your Adult RE 
classes, so we only ask you to help out with the children and youth an average of one Sunday a month!  
Since our program is volunteer-driven, we count on you to help us by assisting the RE Leaders in our 
classes, distributing snacks, serving as RE Greeter for visitors, and meeting other needs on Sunday 
mornings.  There are lots of ways to meet your Co-Op agreement; come to the RE Orientation to find out 
more! 

 

Where Can I Find More Info?  
 

For further information about 
Religious Explorati on:  visit the First 
Unitarian website at firstulou.org , Contact 
Linette Lowe, Director of Religious 
Exploration at dre@firstulou.org . You can 
also contact Kathy Thackeray, Chair of the 
First U Religious  Exploration Ministry at 
religiouseducationministry@firstulou.org  
or see us at church, as Kathy and Linette 
are usually present on Sundays. 

 
 
The Summer 2015 Religious Exploration 

Brochure can be found on the Pamphlet Rack in the Library 
Lane Lobby; ask a Greeter to help you locate the RE 
Brochure. 

 

How Can I Help?  

mailto:dre@firstulou.org
mailto:kathythackeray@gmail.com
mailto:dre@firstulou.org
mailto:Where%20Can%20I%20Find%20More%20Info
mailto:Where%20Can%20I%20Find%20More%20Info?
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  The Class of 2015  

                                                       Richard Charles Jeffries  
                                      Richard will be graduating from New Albany    
                                               High School on June 7th. His major interests 
inside school were Theatre Arts, Orchestra, Radio and Television, and 
Culinary Arts.  At school he does technical work and acts in his school's 
major shows. He also has his own radio show every Saturday morning 
from  9 to noon on 88.1 FM called the Morning Mayhem Show. Richard is 
pleased to announce his acceptance into two colleges, Indiana University 
Southeast and The University of Southern Indiana. After a long time and 
lots of thought he chose to attend IUS to study biology and become a 
wildlife biologist. At church you have probably seen Richard working Tech 
Deck and helping with the Vespers Service. He is also a member of the 
Religious Exploration Ministry. You all may not have seen him lately, 
though, because of all the stuff he is doing as senior. He promises he has 
not left, and he thanks you all for taking your time and being a part of his 
life at First UU.   Here is to many more years to come! 
 

Jewel King  
Jewel will be graduating from 

Western High School. She previously 
attended Lift For Life Academy in St. 
Louis, MO before moving to Louisville 
last fall. Jewel enjoys attending the 
High School RE class and also helps 
with the children during Children's 
Celebration. In her spare time, Jewel 
likes to draw and read video game 
lore. Jewel looks forward to a summer 
of getting to sleep in and figuring out 
what to do with the rest of her life. No 
pressure. 
 

Sean Barron  
Sean was home schooled from Kindergarten through High School, 

and completed his course requirements and successfully passed the Indiana 
High School Equivalence Exam (GED) in February.  He has attended First 
Unitarian Church since 2003, participating in all grade levels of Religious 
Education, youth groups, and Our Whole Lives and Coming of Age 
programs.  This summer, Sean will be learning to drive and exploring 
career opportunitie s 

7 
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ñThe true hero is one who conquers his own anger and hatred.ò 

Dalai Lama  

 

 

 

WORSHIP INPUT  REQUESTED  

 The Worship Ministry would li ke to hear your idea for a service, or a suggestion for a speaker you 
think would bring a lot to our UU worship. The Worship Ministry is always looking for ideas (we are 
responsible for about 18 services out of the 52 weeks of the year). So, if there's something you would like 
hear more about, or if you know about a great speaker, let us know. Trish Ramey and Jane Martin 
Buckley, Worship Ministry Co -chairs. 

ONLINE CELEBRATION OF LIFE    

Join us Sunday evenings at 7 pm for our Online Celebration of Life.  Details, including the topic, 
are shared in your weekly email updates and on facebook. To join us from PC, Mac, iOS or 
Android:  https://zoom.us/j/4508929882(link  is external) Or to join by phone:  +1 (415) 762-9988 or +1 
(646) 568-7788 (US Toll) Meeting ID:  450 892 9882  

May 31: FLOWER  COMMUNION SUNDAY  

Remember to bring cut flowers to the service on 5/31. We will hold our annual Flower 
Communion service and would appreciate it if everyone could bring cut flowers to add to the display. 
There will be vases set up at the front of the sanctuary that morning and you can bring your flowers in 
and add them to the mix before RE.  
 

UPCOMING  CELEBRATION   OF  LIFE   SERVICES  

Some of the details are yet to be decided, but the summer promises a continuation of the diversity and 
quality of speakers at  First U. Plans are in the works for a few open dates but are not finalized yet.  As 
always, the weekly updates bring you the most recent news, so stay in touch.  
 

June    7  ñThe Youth Group Presentséò          Speakers: The members of the First U Youth Group 

 14  ñYou Are Enoughò                Speaker: The Rev. Dawn Cooley 

 21  ñA Summer Solstice Singing Ritualò   Speakers: The Solstice Singers 

 28  ñSeeing Through the Eyes of Loveò     Speaker: This is a presentation  from GA 

July     5  ñQuestion Boxò            Speaker: The Rev. Dawn Cooley 

 12  ñActing Out Your Passionò          Speaker: Rev. Chris Rothbauer, former First U Intern  

 19    TBA 

 26    TBA 

August  2  ñFood Justice/Local Foodò          Speaker: Valerie Magnuson 

   9  title TBA             Speaker: Jill Sampson 

 16  ñMinistry theme: Sabbathò ï the Water Ceremony  Speaker: The Rev. Dawn Cooley 

 23  ñOur Saving Faithò           Speaker: The Rev. Dawn Cooley 

Worship Ministry  

https://zoom.us/j/4508929882(link
tel:%2B1%20%28415%29%20762-9988
tel:%2B1%20%28646%29%20568-7788
tel:%2B1%20%28646%29%20568-7788
tel:450%20892%209882
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 30  ñOur Larger Faithò            Speaker: The Rev. Dawn Cooley 
 

 

The work teams which make up the Resource Ministry are: 

¶ House and Grounds team 

¶ Churchyard Friends team 

¶ Aesthetics team 

¶ Kitchen Wizards team 

¶ Building Use team 

Much of the work of the House and Grounds team  during the past several months has been 
focused on meeting the requirements of the Fire Marshall. The House and Grounds team continues to 
stay busy with the ñroutineò jobs of lawn mowing, tending to various needed repairs, patching and 
painting, etc. as well as ñnon-routineò jobs such as the renovations of the church restrooms, repair of the 
stone wall on York Street by the parking lot, various leaks, etc.  Upkeep of our beautiful, historic church 
building is an ongoing and never ending project!  If youôd like to help, please contact Joe Kremer. 
Following are some highlights of upcoming projects:  

¶ To comply with the Fire Marshallôs requirements, a panic bar will be installed on the southern 

churchyard gate. 

¶ Work will continue to reconfigure the restrooms to all -gender on the first floor.  

¶ The ceiling lights in the library and the  second floor open space will be replaced. 

¶ The damaged retaining next to the Fourth Street parking lot will be repaired.  

¶ The team will drill holes in the York Street retaining wall to alleviate the water pressure 

buildup that causes bulges in the wall. 

¶ The Solar Array Project will continue to ask anyone with E-Bay experience to help set up and 

sell scrap metal online. 

The Churchyard Friends team  will work to maintain and improve the church grounds during 
the summer months.  A wonderful ñDay of Serviceò, organized and coordinated by Kathy Gapsis, was 
held in April. Many volunteers from church and from Central Louisville Community Ministries 
participated, and did a variety of work to help beautify our corner of Louisville at Fourth and York.  
Interested volunt eers for this team are always needed and welcomed!  For more information contact 
former chair Carol Findling, or Resource Ministry chair Mary Ballard.  

The Aesthetics Team  continues to work on projects such as restroom renovations (paint colors, 
updated signage, changing table for family restroom), a photo montage for the church library, photos for 
the parlor and library to celebrate women leaders in our congregation (past and present), and replacing 
the carpet on the sanctuary platform in a way that is economically possible! 

The Kitchen Wizards team  will meet during the summer to clean and organize the kitchen.  
Folks who have left items in the kitchen should pick them up soon. 

NOTE TO ALL OF US:   We are all responsible for cleaning up after ourselves! After meetings or 
gatherings, please be certain that dishes are washed, any food is cleaned up, and trash is thrown away.  
We have an ongoing battle with ANTS, and all of us must be diligent about doing our part to keep the 
building clean.  

 

Thanks to everyone for your help with this!  

Resource Ministry Update    Mary Ballard  
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Spring is always a busy time in the garden, and so it 
has been for the Churchyard Friends. On April 24 , in 
conjunction with the Mayor's Give A Day of Service, 20 First 
U friends descended on the church grounds to rake, weed, 
mulch, plant and pick up litter.   Many hands made for lighter 
work, and it seemed as if the winter slumber was over. All 
sorts of plants are now blooming and growing on the 
grounds, and a small crew was back at work on Saturday May 
23, concentrating on the Butterfly Garden, Daylilly Hill, and 
on the York St Native Woodlands area.  The two recent plant sales have raised over $200.00.  

Generous donors have contributed mulch, plants and money to move these projects along. Take a 
moment to stroll along these areas to admire our beautiful grounds. The next work session will 
be Saturday June 13 from  9-11 am - all gardeners (whether experienced or first-timers) are welcome to 
join our band of garden gnomes. Dirty hands and happy faces are guaranteed. Contact: Kathy 
Gapsis kgapsis@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Dear First U Parent/Guardian,  

We are writing today to let you know of some important changes to the configuration of our courtyard. 
Per fire code, we have had to install emergency exit bars on the door to the courtyard by the wheelchair 
ramp. This means that anyone, including young children, can leave the courtyard simply 
by pushing the door open . 

Because of this new safety hazard, it is absolutely imperative that all childre n be 
supervised while in the courtyard.  

This is also a good time to remind you of three other safety and courtesy issues related to playing the 
courtyard:  

1. Children, especially small ones, are able to squeeze through the bars. This means they can run 
away, or (heaven forbid) fall to the alley floor and get injured.  

2. The courtyard is also home to our Memorial Garden, and cremains are planted in all non-concrete 
areas. Because of this, it is important that children not dig in the dirt.  

3. Chalk drawings are allowed, and even encouraged, on the horizontal surfaces (ground, steps) of 
the courtyard, but are not allowed on the vertical surfaces (walls, stairs). We have many renters 
who utilize the courtyard and it is a source of income for us, and chalk does not wash easily off 
the vertical surfaces. 

Children need a place to run around, and the courtyard is currently the space most suited towards these 
purposes. It was not, however, originally intended for such use. It is our responsibility to make sure that 
the children play safely and respectfully. 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact one of us. 

Linette Lowe, Director of Religious Exploration  
The Rev. Dawn Cooley, Minister 
 

Churchyard Friends     Resource Ministry  

Important Message About Safety in the Courtyard  

mailto:kgapsis@gmail.com
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ñNEW TO FIRST U ò CLASS UPDATE  

You DO get a second chance--a second chance to come to the New to First U class.  The day we picked 
last month (May 17) turned out to be a poor choice for many, so the Connections 
Ministry  has rescheduled the class for Sunday, June 21 .  Here are the details: 

¶ You are invited, whether you are brand new to Unitarianism, new to First U, or have been 
around for  a while but still have some questions. 

¶ You will get a free lunch (a simple one, but it should be good). 

¶ The class will begin shortly after the Sunday service and should last about two hours. 

¶ Rev. Dawn Cooley and some mystery speakers will discuss the history of Unitarian 
Universalism, the history of this church,  

¶ what goes on in Religious Exploration (Sunday School), and any other related topics you'd like 
to bring up.  

All you need to do to register is call or email the church no later than Tuesday, June 16  to let us know 
how many are coming and whether you will need childcare during the program.  
 
Don't miss this opportunity to learn about the chu rch, get to know other newcomers (or inquisitive not -
so-newcomers), and enjoy a lunch together.  See you there! 
 
 

 
 

To: Members of First Unitarian Church  
From: Carol Uebelhoer, President, Board of Trustees 
Re: Call to Annual Congregational Meeting 

On June 7, 2015 at 12:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary, First Unitarian Church will hold its annual 
meeting.  Anyone who has signed the membership book 60 days before the meeting is eligible to vote. In 
order to hold the meeting, a quorum, consisting of 15% of the members eligible to vote must attend the 
meeting. 

Any member unable to attend the Congregational  Meeting due to a reasonable excuse may 
execute a written proxy; and such proxy must name a specified person, who is a member in good 
standing, who shall have attempted prior to the meeting to determine the absenteeôs views on the subject 
matter to be voted upon. 

The President and Secretary of the Board of Trustees must attest to the satisfaction of reasonable 
cause for such proxy to be valid 24 hours before the meeting except in the case of an emergency.  A 
person holding a proxy may vote on any matters that arise at the meeting.  No individual may vote more 
than one proxy at any one meeting.  Proxy voters shall not count as part of the quorum. Proxy forms will 
be in a box in the volunteer area. 

Although new business is able to be brought from the floor at the meeting, I would ask that you let 
me know before the meeting so that an accurate agenda can be developed. (president@firstulou.org   
or 812-989-5109) 

There will be lunch available at the meeting, Childcare will be available during the meeting. 
 

 

Connections  Ministry   (formerly Member Ministry)  

Board of Trustees : Call to Annual Congregational Meeting June 7  

mailto:president@firstulou.org
tel:812-989-5109
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FIRST UU MISSION  GRANTS  

 Have an idea for a great project that furthers the mission of First Unitarian out in the 
community?   Thanks to a generous donor, First Unitarian has the opportunity to set up a grant fund that 
is being managed by your Stewardship Committee.   

The summer application window is open between June 15th and July 15th.  Interested in more 
information? Interested in more information?    Ask one of the committee members for more 
information:   Kathy Drehmel, Pat Triplett, Bill van Roy, or Nancy MacPherson.   Email Jill Sampson 
at farfoff@gmail.com  to get an application.    

 
 
 

 

 

A PLACE FOR FEEDBACK  

As many of you have no doubt noticed, we are in a time of many exciting changes at First U right 
now which may cause a rise in anxiety levels for some. In order to help negotiate this time of change and 
to help address the rising anxiety in the congregation, the Board and minister have put together a 
Healthy Communications Team (HCT).    

A HCT team member will be available each week after our Celebration of Life, from 12-12:30 in 
the Social Hall. Theyôre ready to record your comment about anything, something you loved or a 
concern. It is our hope that whenever you have feedback that you are not sure what to do with, whether 
positive or negative, that you visit the HCT table and let them help you.  

May our excitement about this time of change outweigh our anxiety, and for those times when it 
does not, may the HCT provide us with a healthy coping mechanism. 

 
 
 
 

NO TRESPASSING SIGNS  

You may soon notice small "No Trespassing" signs at various points on First U's property. The 
Board decided to place the signs, not because we wish to be unwelcoming, but because we are concerned 
about the safety of our staff, congregants, and children.  

Many people come to our church with our permission and encouragement; however, trespassing 
is entering an ownerôs land or property without their permission.  We continue to have folks sleep on our 
back porch and various other places on church property, without our permission. Some people who 
trespass on the property use it for their bathroom needs, necessitating removal of human waste by our 
staff and volunteers, and sometimes leave dangerous items that are unsafe for our children.  

Signs will not necessarily cause people to vacate our property; however, the police are much more 
likely to be more vigilant in their patrols around our church if "No Trespassing" signs are posted. We 
regret that the situation has become untenable, but the Board believes that we have come to this point.  

 
 

 

Stewardshi p 

Healthy Communications Team  
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BLACK LIVES MATTER  

The Women's Alliance is sponsoring weekly vigils to support the Black Lives Matter movement 
on June 14, 21,and 28 (Sundays) at noon following the service. All First U families and friends, and the 
community at large, are invited to join in solidarity as we walk in front of church. Signs will be available 
to proclaim our message.  

 Some may wonder, "Don't ALL liv es matter?" Here are the words of Alicia Garza, one of the black 
women founders of this movement. "When you drop 'Black" from the equation of whose lives 
matter....you further a legacy of erasing Black lives and Black contributions....And consider whether or 
not when dropping the Black, you are intentionally or unintentionally erasing Black folks from the 
conversation. or homogenizing very different experiences." "The movement is intended to be an 
affirmation of Black folks' contributions to this society, o ur humanity, and our resilience in the face of 
deadly oppression." 

     First U has a long history of social justice work. We are at a moment in history when we are 
called to stand as allies, to give public witness to our faith. Come join in this important  work. For more 
information, contact Kathy Gapsis, Linda Parry, Trish Ramey, Claudia Runge, Kathy Thackeray. 

 
 

 
 

SOCIAL JUSTICE 
SHOWER ï MAY 16 . 

The annual Social Justice 
Shower, was held at the home of 
Linda Parry We collected items 
needed by women and children 
served by various charitable 
organizations. We chose to 
support Scholar House again this 
year. Items most needed are 
things that food stamps will not 
cover. We donated non-food 
items such as diapers,  feminine 
hygiene products, and toilet 
paper. Other self care items are 
needed as well, such as shampoo, 
deodorant, soap, etc.  

Please consider coming to 
this event, as it is a wonderful 
time of fellowship with other UU. 
women. Please contact Jill 
Sherman or Linda Parry for her 
address. 

 

First U Wom enõs Alliance 


